
 

 

Be sure to come by the clubhouse on Satur-

day, April 11 at 10:00 am for the annual 

Candidates Forum. This is your opportunity 

to meet the candidates for the Board of Di-

rectors. 

The candidatesõ statements were emailed to 

you with this newsletter. Take a minute to 

read them over and bring your questions to 

the Forum. 

In addition to meeting the candidates, there 

will be members of the Ad Hoc Committee 

for the governing documents re-write on 

hand and will discuss the changes that have 

been made to the CC&Rõs and Bylaws. Re-

member, 51% of all eligible voters must vote 

YES to pass these new documents. It is vital 

that you read and understand the proposed 

changes so you can make an informed deci-

sion.  

Should there be strong feedback on any 

particular issue, this will be the last oppor-

tunity to see the changes incorporated be-

fore the documents are mailed out with the 

ballot. 

So, PLEASE, bring your questions and an 

open mind. 

 

Candidates Forum... 

Property Inspection Keeps Premiums Low 

During the month of February Farmers 

Agent, Ryan Deshong, conducted his annu-

al full property inspection of Nepenthe As-

sociation. This inspection includes all struc-

tures, private streets, walkways, driveways, 

tennis courts, pools, spas, common areas, 

and greenbelts. Some of this inspection was 

done during the night to observe any light-

ing issues. Again this year the overall appear-

ance and maintenance conditions of the 

property were excellent. The only items of 

concern were sidewalk/pathway trip hazards 

and a few trees. Any item on the report 

Ryan feels needs to be discussed are being 

addressed by Management.    

 

Pickleballers Rejoice! 

Pickle ball is here! The lines have been 

painted on one of the Clubhouse tennis 

courts. Please see the office if you 

would like to rent out Pickleball equip-

ment. Also look forward to Pickleball 

clinics in the near future for those want-

ing to learn to play. Thanks!                                                                          

-Bettsi McComb, General Manager  
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February Cash Flow Report 

December Budget Report 

Actual year-to-date income of $512,568.78 versus year-to-date budgeted income of $527,612 produced a negative year to date 

income variance of ($15,043.22)  

Actual year-to-date operating expenses of $164,409.20 versus year-to-date budgeted expenses of $161,344 produced a negative 

year to date operating expenses variance of ($3,065.20). 

The two combined variances produced a negative year to date variance of $18,108.42. 

Other Information: 

Unpaid Assessments at February 28, 2015 were: $27,452. Prepaid Assessments at February 28, 2015 were: $61,913. 

Nepenthe Home Listings 
Address Price Beds/Baths Square Feet Model 

21 Adelphi Court $299,000 3/2.5 1,623 1625 

22 Adelphi Court $330,000 3/2.5 1,730 1720 

2312 American River Drive 285,000 2/2.5 1,370 1384 

1338 Commons Drive $270,000 1/2 1,163 2000 

1371 Commons Drive $450,000 3/2.5 2,137 5500 

1402 Commons Drive $327,000 3/2.5 1,731 4000 

514 Dunbarton Circle $519,000 3/2.5 2,137 5500 

710 Elmhurst Circle $439,000 3/2.5 2,137 5500 

1107 Vanderbilt Way $318,500 2/2.5 1,731 4000 

1137 Vanderbilt Way $349,950 3/2.5 1,731 4000 

1170 Vanderbilt Way $289,000 2/2.5 1,547 3000 

1173 Vanderbilt Way $319,900 2/2 1,835 5000 

1209 Vanderbilt Way $368,950 2/2.5 1,835 5000 

 

Sources / Uses Operations General Reserves Private Streets 

Beginning Balance 1/1/2015 317,845 4,245,229 101,805 

Prior year due to Ops from mgmt. 211   

Plus Income 512,569   

Reserve Investment Income  889 1 

Contributions to Reserve  312,048 3,408 

Less Operating Expenses (164,409.20)   

Reserve Funding (315,456)   

Reserve Expenditures  (66,747) (0) 

Receivable from Management (9)   

Ending Balance 2/28/2015 $350,759 $4,491,419 $105,214 

February Budget Report 
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During the April meeting the Board 

approved negotiating a new security 

contract, which will save $30,000/year 

for the association. We also resolved 

that Homeowners wishing to request 

stepping stones may do so with the 

Grounds Committee, and formed a 

sub-committee to develop deliverables 

for a new website. The proposal for 

installation of benches throughout the 

grounds over the next five years from 

the Ad Hoc Grounds Vision Commit-

tee was approved. This was the last 

action for this committee, which has com-

pleted its job. I would like to extend 

thanks to all the members for their out-

standing efforts. Although the report is 

approved, the decision to proceed will be 

addressed at the next Board meeting as is 

the normal practice with new business. 

The Board did approve water aerobics 

classes at the clubhouse and appointed 

Grace Long to the Grounds Committee. 

Next monthõs Board meeting will be my 

last as President and the last for the cur-

rent board. Richard Coombs and I are 

finishing our second terms and will be 

leaving the Board. Please take the time 

to vote in the upcoming Board/CC&R 

election. The CC&R revisions require a 

majority of all homeowners to pass. 

Because we need to bring our CC&Rs 

into compliance with current law and 

court decisions, failure to pass this pro-

posal will result in a future proposal 

and more expense for printing, mailing, 

etc. ðWill Vizzard 

 Beginning May 1st, residents 

will be seeing a new security patrol ser-

vice at Nepenthe. Lyons Security Ser-

vice will be taking over from Stonegate 

Patrol. Lyonõs office is located very 

close by. Also, they are the company 

contracted with the Campus Commons 

Park Corporation so they are very famil-

iar with our neighborhood. A dispatch 

number will be provided to all the resi-

dents as we get closer to May. 

 Phase I Siding Repair and 

Painting (Dunbarton Circle) continues 

on schedule. It should be noted that the 

Reserve allocation for the Phase I work 

was $682,291. The approved contract 

with James E. Williams & Son, Inc. was 

$544,220 allowing a contingency of 

$138,071. Of that $138,071, $60,717.77 

or 43% has been used to date. The work 

itself is almost 56% complete.  

 James E. Williams & Son, Inc. 

has also been hired to inspect the homes 

in Phase II (Elmhurst Circle) to create a 

scope of work for the siding and fence 

repairs. The Request for Proposal for 

 Because Nepentheõs irrigation 

distribution system is so antiquated, it 

should be easy to find ways to cut our 

water usage by 25% as mandated by 

Governor Brown. By converting to 

drip irrigation and changing out turf 

spray heads to more efficient nozzles, 

we can eliminate the worst of the run 

off. We are working closely with the 

Grounds Committee and the land-

scaper to identify the best locations to 

begin making the changes. 

 In light of the pressing irriga-

tion needs, we will not be making very 

many expenditures on plants. Home-

owners are welcome to complete an 

application for planting in the com-

mon area. This application is on the 

website at NepentheHOA.com under 

òHomeowners and Rentersó in the 

òDocumentsó section. Your applica-

tion will be reviewed by the Grounds 

Committee and Management. Once 

approved, you will be able to contract 

directly with Nepentheõs landscaper 

for the work. 

the repairs and the painting will be sent 

out to qualified bidders on the 10th. 

The landscape maintenance is currently 

out to bid. Those bids will be on the 

Boardõs agenda May 6th. 
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